OIK-10867 - CHANGES IN FOLIAR CHEMISTRY AND NUTRIENT RESORPTION IN NORTHERN HARDWOOD FORESTS IN RESPONSE TO LONG-TERM EXPERIMENTAL NITROGEN AND PHOSPHORUS ADDITION

Dear Dr. Yanai,

I hope this message finds you well. I'm writing regarding your manuscript submitted to Oikos. Despite our efforts, we have invited over 20 reviewers but have not yet been able to secure a single one willing to review your work. This situation is quite unusual for Oikos, as we typically secure reviewers within the first 3 to 4 invitations.

At this point, we would greatly appreciate your assistance. Could you please provide a list of 10 to 15 potential reviewers (and their emails) with expertise in the subject area of your manuscript? Kindly send this list to both me and the Subject Editor, Dr. Richard Michael (cc'd here).

Your help in this matter would be invaluable. Thank you for your understanding and assistance.

Sincerely,

Dr. Pedro Peres-Neto Editor-in-Chief of Oikos

pedro.peres-neto@concordia.ca richard.michalet@u-bordeaux.fr; rdyanai@syr.edu Hello Dr. Peres-Neto,

Here is a list of potential reviewers. We hope this helps.

- Brooke Eastman, West Virginia University: <u>brooke.eastman@mail.wvu.edu</u>
- Ellery Vaughn, UC Berkeley: <u>ellery\_vaughan@berkeley.edu</u>
- Elsa Cleland, UC San Diego: ecleland@ucsd.edu
- Keith Killingbeck: keith@uri.edu
- Steve Voelker: slvoelke@mtu.edu
- Maurizio Mencuccini: m.mencuccini@creaf.uab.cat
- Richard Kobe, Michigan State University: kobe@msu.edu
- Marc Estiarte, CREAF-CSIC: m.estiarte@creaf.uab.cat
- Sarah Hobbie, University of Minnesota, shobbie@umn.edu
- Yuki Tsuji, Kyoto University: yukitsuj@gmail.com
- Yusuke Onoda, Kyoto University: yusuke.onoda@gmail.com
- Sasha Reed, USGS: screed@usgs.gov

- Molly Cavaleri, Michigan Technological University: macavale@mtu.edu
- W. Stanley Harpole, Helmholtz Centre for Environmental Research GmbH UFZ: stan.harpole@ufz.de
- Dan Hong: hoone0416@gmail.com
- Kara Gonzales: kara.g1183@gmail.com
- Craig See: craigrsee@gmail.com
- Eric Seabloom, University of Minnesota: Seabloom@umn.edu
- John Marshall: john.marshall@slu.se
- Ashley Matheny: ashley.matheny@jsg.utexas.edu
- Justin Mathias: justin.m.mathias@gmail.com
- Soumaya Belmecheri: sbelmecheri@email.arizona.edu

•

Best,

Mary (on behalf of Ruth Yanai)

Mary Hagemann, Research Support Specialist SUNY ESF | 1 Forestry Dr. | 176 Baker Lab| Syracuse, NY 13210 3150470-4868

On 2024-09-09, 21:07, "Oikos" < <a href="mailto:onbehalfof@manuscriptcentral.com">onbehalfof@manuscriptcentral.com</a> wrote:

Hello Asa,

We submitted our paper 3 months ago, on May 3, 2024. Should we be concerned that it is still listed as "under review"?

Please let us know if we can help in any way. Recently, a paper we wrote for another journal was delayed for months for lack of reviewers. We supplied more suggestions, and it finally got the needed reviews.

We look forward to your response.

Best.

Mary Hagemann (on behalf of Ruth Yanai)

From: OIKOSOFFICE - OIKOS < oikos@oikosoffice.lu.se >

Subject: Re: Oikos - message regarding manuscript OIK-10867

**Date:** September 11, 2024 at 4:47:39 PM EDT **To:** "rdyanai@syr.edu" <rdyanai@syr.edu>

Cc: "forestecology@esf.edu" <forestecology@esf.edu>

Dear Mary,

Thank you for your email. Indeed, we have struggled immensely to find reviewers! After 36 declined invitations, we have two reviewers who have agreed to go through your manuscript. Their reports should be due by the end of the month (if there are no further delays on their side). I will keep my fingers crossed!

All the best,

Monica Gabell Editorial Assistant